
Sylvan Lakes Metropolitan District Regular Meeting      11/26/2016   3:00 PM     
Lake County Public Library  - AMAX Room 
Board Members Present: 
Ginny Peros 
Greg Conway 
Irv Tracy  
Alan Agee  
Phil Huvall 
 
 
Motion to accept the minutes as written from September 10th was made by Greg, 
seconded by Alan. Any discussion   All approved.  
 
Treasurer’s report:    
Bills from Monson 
Deposits from the County 
Balance of $31,225.00 as of 11/23/16 we have spent       $26,757.00 
 
8,500 legal 
6,627.00 water engineer 
Water leases 
Land purchase 
 
16,527. Is the balance in our checking account. After the insurance bill is paid we 
will have around $10,000.0. 
 
Greg has brought the bill from the City of Aurora for water lease that was sent to 
him as the agreement was with Greg as a private citizen.  He submitted it to Alan 
who made a motion to pay this bill. It was seconded and discussion followed and 
was approved unanimously.  This bill will be paid to Greg by SLMD and he will pay 
them.  Original agreement was 50% 50%. But how the water breaks out is the 
important matter to discuss. 
 
Lake Maintenance invoice – Greg has completed the 50% that he has been paid for 
and will not be billing further until next season. 
 
Insurance bill is still being looked into. The secretary of the Insurance Company is 
out until next week. Phil feels it needs to be adjusted as to the surface area of the 
lakes. He will e-mail all when he finds out. 
 
Compliance for the Budget for 2017 
Proposed budget has not changed since Alan presented it at the last meeting.  
Resolve the budget. Alan prepared: 
Resolution to Accept the Budget.  Alan made a motion to accept, seconded by Greg 
and all in favor.  Document signed. Alan will scan and send to Ginny who will deliver 
it to the Courthouse and have it date stamped. 



 
A Resolution to Set the Mill Levy. We will increase the mill levy just a bit to continue 
to receive the same amount of tax money. Alan made a motion to set the mils 21.070 
mils. Greg seconded. All in favor. Form signed and will be delivered to the 
Courthouse. 
 
WATER  
The subject of another election in 2018 to raise the mill levy was discussed. We need 
to research the original vote and make a decision if the election is necessary.  There 
are a lot of changes in property owners since the original election. It was decided to 
establish an “election” committee to investigate if we need an election and to put 
together a history of what has happened since the first election till now. This is so 
we can inform the public as to what our options are. The Committee could also  
attend the Ski Cooper Board meeting – there needs to store water could be a part of 
the long-term process.  The four main points for the committee to investigate are: 

1) Cost of Professional fees (legal, engineers, etc) 

2) Cost for Lease Water 

3) Cost for repairs of the System 

4) Cost of buying Water shares 

5) Cost for an Augmentation plan 

 
Old Business: 
Schaumberger easement abandonment was discussed but we felt we had already 
decided to abandon it as it no longer fits our needs.  This has been documented in 
past minutes.  Ginny will look into if we need to create a formal letter to the BOCC 
with our blessing that they abandon this easement.  Ginny made a motion that we 
will complete this process via e-mail.  We might allow an encroachment versus an 
abandonment.  Greg seconded – all in favor. 
 
Load more information on the webpage. Greg is more then willing to do this. He will 
be paid to continue the webpage of $5 a month by the SLPOA this year. There is a 
ton of information that would be good for the SLMD as well. We should split this 
cost. One entity pays one year and the other entity pays the next. Greg will develop 
an FAQ page. The long term “big picture” needs to be discussed.  We should start 
saving money to actually buy water and also to make improvements to the entire 
lake system. 
 
We need to wait until we get in to the 2017 water before we can determine what 
expenses we will incur. Are we up to date with Brian Sutton, the water 
commissioner? Have we done a year-end report?  Greg is putting together a 
suggestion for Gary and Brian of what we want to do.  
 
Shut down on October 31st for both head gates. Things were starting to freeze. Greg 
had Chick help him do this. We agreed that it would be good to have more then one 



person for corroboration. Gary Hanks said he didn’t need a precise end of year 
report that an estimate would be good. Nathan Baker created a break out of the 
water. Greg still needs to provide the break out from August to October. Greg 
brought a 2nd table that was included in the Administrative Exchange request and it 
is different from Nathans. A third item was presented from the DWR of what there 
needs are. Irv and Greg will spend time going through all of the documentation to 
complete Greg’s suggestions for their input.  
 
Most water leases are if you don’t use it you lose it. The Twin Lakes water is not the 
same. There are two different types of water trans-mountain vs native water.  
Evidently you can not use “native” water for evaporation. Irv has asked Brian Sutton 
why but as yet we have no answer. Trans-mountain water comes “over the divide”. 
This differentiation was created with the Fry-Arkansas Compact when Tourquoise 
Lake was created.  Twin lakes is both types. You can only draw out the trans-
mountain water.  
 
Irv’s letters back and forth with Steve Monson for 2017: 
    Proposed letter going back to Steve from Irv: 
•Short term vs long term 
•We agree that the number of acre-feet is 15 and the amount of the bid we are going 
after and with whom.   
•How will we structure the water supply plan. 
•Water prices are going up due to marijuana cultivation 
•We can delay any engineering capacity study until we submit an augmentation plan 
•TZA will stamp Greg’s findings if he can get someone to sign off on the 
measurements of the lakes they will sign off on the volumes. So should we hire a 
land surveyor to check a few numbers, which would be cheaper than sonar finding 
from TZA. Ask TZA would accept the survey done on the lakes when we purchased 
them from the Peros 
•How much credit do we get for the percentage of the lakes is natural – and how 
much is natural? 
Monday morning the letter will be sent to Steve.  
 
2 things in the letter:  Are we asking the pros to give us a combined H1 and H2 – 
Combining private and government. Will this make a kink when we go for an SWSP?  
What is fair to all and what will work best for all? It is a cleaner problem to do just 
H2.  Greg agrees to work out separately his SWSP for H1.  
 
Ginny made a motion to adjourned at 4:50 Greg seconded, Alan seconded -all in 
favor 
 
Next meeting will be at 4:00 PM at the Lake County Public Library in the Baby Doe 
Room Saturday February 18, 2017.  
 
 


